405-622-2026

October 25, 2018

Tom Sexton Okemah Insurance Agency 217 W Broadway St. Okemah, OK 74859

Dear Mr. Sexton:

I and the other members of the Board of Chief Elected Officials (BCEO) want to thank you for completing your term on the Central Oklahoma Workforce Investment Board (COWIB). As you know we are required to ensure representation from key industry sectors in the Central Area and have appreciated your representation of the finance and insurance sector to improve the workforce development and delivery system in our nine counties.

While the primary role of the Board is to help establish a local workforce system that is both effective and efficient for all of our customers, whether individuals or businesses, our underlying mission is to improve the quality of our local workforce. This makes our business more competitive and hopefully increases the number of citizens who possess the necessary work skills to find meaningful employment and stay self-sufficient.

Again, I appreciate the time you served and hope that you found benefit in the being on the Board.

Respectfully,

Melissa Dennis, Chair Pottawatomie County Commissioner

